
It’s time for our kids to get back in the swing of things.  

Here are the start dates for our school districts: 

KISD: Aug 15th, Click here for the full 2017-2018 calendar   

BISD: Aug 21st, Click here for the full 2017-2018 calendar   
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PARK GLEN 

NEIGHBORHOOD 

ASSOCIATION 
     

CONTACT US 

Board Members  

Kevin Hammack-Pres, 
PGNAKevin@gmail.com 

 
Russell Zwerg-Vice Pres, 

Treasurer  
PGNARussell@gmail.com 

 
Kelly Wingo, Secretary - 
PGNAKelly@gmail.com 

 
Jack Webb, Director- 

PGNAJack@gmail.com 
 

Barry Bryan, Director-
PGNABarry@gmail.com 

 
Susan Kenney, Director-  
PGNASusan@gmail.com 

 
Kim Bowden, Director-  
PGNAKim@gmail.com 

 

Community Manager  
RealManage -  

ParkGlen@ciramail.com 
(PREFERRED way to contact) 

 
1.866.4RealService 

(1.866.473.2573) 7:30a-7:00p 
Monday through Friday  

 

     

INSIDE THIS ISSUE 

Advance voting for this year's 
Board of Directors election will 
begin approximately August 10 
and run through Noon on 
September 11.  It is necessary to 
reach a minimum quorum of 

ballots cast before the election can be concluded, so all 
homeowners are encouraged to vote online, by paper ballot, by 
designating a proxy, or (best of all) by coming to the annual 
meeting on September 11 and voting in person. Detailed election 
information and guidelines may be found on our website at 
www.ParkGlen.org/vote.html.  

 
• August 10 (approximate) - Advance Voting period opens for the 

2017 Board election as homeowners start receiving voting 
information and ballots in the mail from Election America. 

• September 11 - Advance voting for the 2016 Board election 
ends at noon 

• September 11 - Annual Meeting - attend and vote in person - 
7pm - Longhorn Council Activity Center - 5350 Basswood Blvd. 

 
Homeowners may vote for all or some of the races or cast ballots 
to meet quorum without voting for any candidates. If you have 
any questions about the online voting process, you may contact 
Election America at 866-384-9978.   

https://www.kellerisd.net/cms/lib/TX02215599/Centricity/Domain/4/Calendars/InstructionalCalendar_2017-18.pdf
https://www.birdvilleschools.net/cms/lib/TX01000797/Centricity/Domain/1/1718calendar.pdf
mailto:PGNAKevin@gmail.com
mailto:PGNARussell@gmail.com
mailto:PGNAKelly@gmail.com
mailto:PGNAJack@gmail.com
mailto:PGNABarry@gmail.com
mailto:PGNASusan@gmail.com
mailto:PGNAKim@gmail.com
mailto:ParkGlen@ciramail.com
http://www.ParkGlen.org/vote.html


     

Hello again, 

Wow, what a summer it’s been! I hope you were able to enjoy our Independence 
Celebration. This year we changed the parade route so we began the parade at 
Arcadia Park 4 (at Glen Springs and Rushmore). We ventured through the 
neighborhood and ended on Teton Trail, where everyone could walk directly to 
Arcadia Park 2 and watch the fireworks show. The plan seemed to work really 
well and I know a lot of you were out on your front porch or curb making sure our 
kids felt appreciated. I was pleased to see the friendly smiles and waving along the 
way.  

Our Boy Scouts from pack 205 did a terrific job leading us with the colors, Central High School Band 
sounded GREAT (as always). There were moms and dads and babies, kids on bikes, scooters, wagons and 
a skate board or two, many of them decorated for the occasion, Then, of course there was Fort Worth’s 
finest making sure everyone was safe along the way.  It was really A LOT of fun! 

I hope you were able to enjoy the “famous” Park Glen fireworks shows sponsored by PID6. I think it’s 
one of the best shows around and a big shout out goes to Robin Willits, the PID6 Manager for putting it 

together. Many times PGNA gets credit for the 
fireworks but the kudos for the show should all go to 
PID6. If you want to thank her personally, her email 
address is Robin.Willits@FSResidential.com. 

PGNA was proud to team with PID6 and plan our 
parade conveniently to coincide with the fireworks, 
which made it easy for those involved to just walk to 
the show. We also sponsored two bounce houses and 
provided hundreds of glow bracelets that you could 
see all over the park when the sun went down. It was 
a really festive sight. I simply can’t estimate the 
number of people but one could safely say, 
thousands attended! Overall, it’s a great testament to 
what being part of a community is all about. 

Moving on to PGNA business, summer is also time 
for the board elections.  In early August you will 
begin receiving your ballots in the mail. At least 
10% of Park Glen’s homeowners must vote for the 
election to count, and historically that’s been a 
challenge. So consider this the first of a number of 
reminders, please don’t throw your ballot away. 
Every vote counts! 

Don’t forget, you can sign up to manage your 
Association account by visiting the resident’s portal 
at RealManage.com. Also, to keep up with what’s 
happening in the neighborhood, visit the Park Glen 
website at ParkGlen.org. and check us out on 
Facebook! And remember, the more of us that are 
involved, the better Park Glen will be! See you next 
month. 

Kevin 
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 GET CONNECTED WITH PARK GLEN 

     
CONTACT US / ASK A QUESTION 

You may contact the PGNA Board or ask a 
question here: http://parkglen.org/contact-us-

ask-a-question.html. 
 

STAY UP TO DATE 
You can sign up at ParkGlen.org/sign-up.html 
to receive e-mailed news and alerts about our 

community and events. 
 

SOCIAL NETWORKING 
Please like the HOA’s official page for news of 

events and other important information: 
www.Facebook.com/ParkGlenHOA.   

Park Glen has several other social networking 
pages to allow residents to communicate with 

each other.  Find descriptions and links at 
http://parkglen.org/connect-with-park-

glen.html. 
   

GET INVOLVED 
If you are interested in getting involved in our 

neighborhood and would like to volunteer 
some time, you can see the opportunities, ask 

for more information, or sign up at http://
parkglen.org/volunteer.html. 

mailto:Robin.Willits@FSResidential.com
http://parkglen.org/contact-us-ask-a-question.html
http://parkglen.org/contact-us-ask-a-question.html
http://www.parkglen.org/sign-up.html
https://www.facebook.com/ParkGlenHOA
http://parkglen.org/connect-with-park-glen.html
http://parkglen.org/connect-with-park-glen.html
http://parkglen.org/volunteer.html
http://parkglen.org/volunteer.html


UPCOMING PARK GLEN EVENTS 
      

Dive In Movies 

August 5 - 7:30-10pm - Finding Dory 

September 2 - 7:00-9:30p - Moana 

 

PID 6 Annual Meeting 

August 17, 7-9pm at Longhorn Activity Cen-

ter (5350 Basswood Blvd).  This is the annu-

al meeting of the Public Improvement Dis-

trict for the Park Glen area (different from 

the HOA).  The PID will review the progress 

made in 2016-2017 and the plans for the 

2017-2018 season. This will also be a great 

opportunity to meet your PID Board Mem-

bers, city officials, and fellow neighbors.  Speakers this year 

will include Councilman Cary Moon, Acting Police Chief 

Neil Noakes, Chris Lirette with Animal Care and Control, 

and German Vazquez with Solid Waste. 

    

Bingo Night 

Saturday, Sept 30, 7-9:30pm at Alliance 

United Methodist Church.  We are now 

accepting prize donations from business-

es. This was a huge success last year and 

we hope to make it even better this year!  
Please contact Dana at PGNANewsletter@gmail.com if you 

would like to donate a Bingo prize to promote your business. 

     
National Night Out 
Tuesday, October 3.  Designed to bring 

neighbors together to make our neigh-

borhood safer and friendlier.  We need 

volunteers to coordinate block parties.  

We'll provide guidance and ideas to help 

you and even reimburse up to $75 of your expense. 
To get information on hosting a block party for, please fill out 

the form at http://parkglen.org/volunteer.html.   

 

Turkey Trot 
The 13th annual running of the Turkey Trot will be held on Thanksgiving morning, 

November 23!!   This will be our 13th running, and the 5K and 2K Fun Run gets bet-

ter every year, and we hope you will make plans to register to run (starting in Sep-

tember) or sign up as a volunteer. 
We are currently signing up sponsors.  We will have pricing and more info posted on 

our website soon so please check back or e-mail PGNANewsletter@gmail.com.   

 
 

 
     

Saturday, August 5 
7:30p-10p 

Longhorn Activity Center 
5350 Basswood Blvd 

     

Pizza will be 
provided by 

Marco’s, plus 
bottled water 
from the Association! You 
are welcome to bring your 

own food and non-alcoholic 
drinks but no glass 
containers please. 

   
    
   
   
   
   
   
 

We will be showing 

Finding Dory! 
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Recipe - Cranberry-Oat Cereal Bars 
     

INGREDIENTS 
4 tablespoons unsalted butter  
1 bag (10 ounces) marshmallows  
1/2 teaspoon salt  
6 cups toasted oat cereal (Cheerios) 
1 cup dried cranberries, or raisins 

    

DIRECTIONS 
1. Spray a 10-by-15-inch rimmed baking sheet with 

cooking spray. Line with waxed paper; spray paper 
with cooking spray, and set aside.  

2. In a large saucepan, melt butter over medium heat. Add marshmallows and 
salt; cook, stirring occasionally, until marshmallows have melted, about 5 
minutes. Remove from heat, and stir in cereal and dried cranberries.  

3. Immediately transfer mixture to prepared baking sheet. Using a spatula (or 
your fingers) coated with cooking spray, press in quickly and firmly. Let cool, 
about 1 hour; cut into 24 bars (3 rows lengthwise by 8 rows crosswise).  
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http://www.andersonteamrealestate.com/


ADVERTISERS: 
     

If you would like to place an ad in our 
newsletter, please contact Dana at  

PGNANewsletter@gmail.com   
All proceeds will go toward the  
Park Glen Benevolence Fund. 

 

   

 

Congratulations 

to July’s Winners 
    

Vistas at Park Glen-5024 Lodgepole 
Parkview-4712 Navajo Way 
The Hills-4713 Sabine St 

The Glen-8020 Gila Bend Lane 
The Preserve-8450 Ram Ridge Rd 
The Bluffs-8300 Woodland Way 

Wind Ridge-5400 Mount McKinley 
Phase III-5417 Glen Canyon Rd 

The Meadows-5501 Rocky Mountain 
Vistas of Park Glen-7016 Warm Springs 

The Crossing-5308 Big Bend Drive 
Phase I (Park Glen)-5213 Grand Mesa 

The Knoll-5117 Rio Blanco Ct 
    

WOULD YOU LIKE TO HELP 

SELECT THE WINNERS?  YOU 

CAN FIND OUT MORE AT THE 

“VOLUNTEER” PAGE OF THE 

PARKGLEN.ORG WEBSITE. 
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Grab a Friend and 
Ride the Bus! 

by Park Glen resident Cherie Congiano 
    

Have you noticed new buses riding up and 
down North Beach?  Expanded downtown 
service started in April and commuters really 
enjoy the convenience. A friend and I were 
curious about the new service so we took Bus 
#11 downtown.  We hopped on at our closet 
stop, Gila Bend and North Beach, and in 
about 35 minutes we were at Calhoun and 3rd 
in front of the AMC Palace Theatre in 
Sundance Square.  We walked around the 
Plaza, did some people watching and 
grabbed a snack at Razoo’s.  The return trip 
was just as easy as the closest stop to 
Sundance is Jones and 3rd.   We’ve nicknamed 
the new route  “The Beachcomber.” 
     

We liked our experience so much the next 
day we rode the same Bus #11 in the 
opposite direction to Alliance Town Center 
and then back to downtown.  This time we 
connected to Bus #15 at Throckmorton to the 
Stockyards   This bus runs every 15 minutes 
through downtown.  We were dropped off right at Exchange and Main just in time to catch a seat at 
our favorite watering hole.   
    

To the north the bus route uses North Beach, N. Riverside and Amador; stops include Kroger, Fossil 
Ridge HS, Walmart, Alliance Town Center and several apartment complexes.  To the south: North 
Beach, 28th Street, N. Riverside, Sylvania and turns to downtown using 4th Street; stops include 
Summerglen Library, Parkview Elementary, Waffle House, Top Golf/Martin House as well as several 
hotels and restaurants. 
     

Our next trips…a short 30 minutes to the Stockyards via Bus #12 which starts at the Waffle 
House  (Tanacross and N. Beach) and Bus #64 Express service to Denton from the north “Park-n-Ride” 
at 35W and Heritage Trace. 
     

Our overall experience: 
• Easy and hassle free; no need to park downtown 
• Friendly bus drivers  
• Clean, air conditioned buses 
• On-board bus schedules and maps 
• Exact Change required if not using GoPass App 
• NextBus App uses GPS and is super helpful 

    

Hope you try it out too!  Find out more and plan your 
trip here: http://www.the-t.com/#/poloko/en/agency/1/search.  
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SUPPORT PARK GLEN 

BUSINESSES 
     

Scentsy - Leigh Farrow  

817.319.2604,  

scentsleigh@gmail.com 

www.scentshine.com 

       

SeneGence - Carrie Gant  

817.808.2841, 

LuvMyLipsCG@gmail.com 

Facebook.com/CGLuvmylips;  

Senegence.com/LuvMyLips 

    

Thrive - Sandi Rodriguez  

682.225.4374, 

thrivinglifebydesign@gmail.com 

www.newvision.le-vel.com 
     

These businesses paid $20 to the Park Glen 
Benevolence Fund in exchange for this listing.  
If  you have a home-based business that you 

would like to promote in our newsletter, please 
contact Dana at PGNANewsletter@gmail.com 

for more information. 
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I just 
cleaned the 

whole house 
from top to 

bottom.  
So if 

everyone 
could stop 
living here 
now, that 
would be 

great. 

We would like to recognize and give a “Shout Out” to 

these GREAT Park Glen Neighbors…. 

A big SHOUT OUT to Kevin Hammack, Jack Webb and 
his 2 sons for coming out on an early and hot Satur-
day morning to help a Park Glen resident with some 
yard work.  Park Glen is so blessed to have helpful 

and caring neighbors! 

SHOUT OUTS to those who have served and the candi-
dates running to serve on the PGNA Board of  Direc-
tors.  These homeowners are willing to volunteer 
their time to make sure that Park Glen business is 
taken care of  and that our neighborhood remains a 
great place to call home!  There’s so much that goes 
on behind the scenes and our board does so much on 

their own time.  

We have been judging and recognizing yards for Yard 
of  the Month for the past few months.  A huge SHOUT 
OUT goes to all of  those folks who have helped us 
this summer!  We have one more month to judge so if  

you would like to help please let us know! 

We would like to thank and give a SHOUT OUT to 
those folks who attend our monthly board meetings 
and want to be involved in their neighborhood.  
Meeting are always open to all homeowners so if  you 
haven’t attended a meeting, we encourage you to 

join us every 3rd Monday of  the month. 

Do you have a “shout out” to share?  Send it to 

PGNANewsletter@gmail.com! 

tel:(817)%20319-2604
mailto:scentsleigh@gmail.com
http://www.scentshine.com
tel:(817)%20808-2841
mailto:LuvMyLipsCG@gmail.com
http://www.Facebook.com/CGLuvmylips
http://www.Senegence.com/LuvMyLips
mailto:thrivinglifebydesign@gmail.com
http://www.newvision.le-vel.com
mailto:PGNANewsletter@gmail.com
mailto:PGNANewsletter@gmail.com


     

Annual Meeting 
& Board Election 
This year’s all-member Annual Meeting 

will be held on September 11 but advance 

online and mail-in voting will take place in 

the 30 days before that meeting.  Please 

make plans to vote this year!  Homeown-

ers will receive voting information in the 

mail around August 10.  Information on 

voting and the annual meeting may be 

found at www.ParkGlen.org/vote.html. 

Candidates for Director (four to be elected) 
     

Kimberly Bowden – I served on the board this past year 
and have enjoyed learning about the great activities that 

we do as a neighborhood and issues that we face in keeping our 
neighborhood safe and property values high.  One year doesn’t take 

you too far just as you start to learn what is going on it’s time for a 
new board.  We have a strong board and I want to see that continue 

into this next year. 
 

Barry Bryan – I first became involved with the PGNA Board in 2012.  
Since that time, I have seen 16 other community residents serve on 

our Board.  The Board has moved from passive toward its manage-
ment company operation to a more active role of oversight and crea-

tivity in that time frame yet simultaneously achieved a more consid-
erate approach to our 3300-plus resident families.  Transparency, 

communication, integration with other organizations have guided our 
Board increasing in that time frame. 

 
Tom Downey – My name is Tom Downey.  My wife and I reside in The 

Hills.  I retired as a federal law enforcement officer with a Master’s 
Degree in Criminal Justice.  I have recently taught in high schools.  I 

have volunteered with Code Blue, currently with Citizens Emergency 
Response Team, DFW Airport and Park Glen.  It is important for our 

health and wellbeing that get to know each other and provide com-
plimentary support and assistance.  Vote! 

 
Kyle Jensen – I’m on the pedestrian and bicycle advisory commis-

sion for the city of Fort Worth. I’m lead chair for the north Fort Worth 
Alliance Park development committee.  I was the Mistletoe Heights 

Association, President from 2012-2014, District 9, Fort Worth.  I am 
a past member of the Fort Worth Mayors young professional’s initia-

tive called SteerFW.  I run a toddler bicycle advocacy group (BBR) to 
help combat childhood obesity. 

 
Susan Kenney – 18-year Park Glen homeowner, I love our neighbor-

hood for its friendliness, wonderful Arcadia Park, and neighborhood 
sidewalks with street trees.  An HOA Board member for 2.5 years., 

I’ve been working to improve our community and will continue.  In 
the past, I worked with PTA’s, neighborhood, and city to create Safe 

Routes to School Plans for Park Glen Elementary, Park Hills Interme-
diate School, Hillwood Middle School, worked on Community Vision, 

and Traffic & Pedestrian Safety Committee. 
 

Marie-Louise Norton – I am a mother of two grown children, have 
worked for one of the world’s largest software companies and have 

been living in this neighborhood for 21 years.  Now I have the time 
that is necessary for such a position.  I would come in with fresh ide-

as, an open mind and an open ear to the needs and wishes of the 
community, and a “can-do” attitude. 
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Candidate for President 
Kevin Hammack – If elected, this will be my 

fourth term (year) as President of Park Glen 
Neighborhood Association.  In the past three 

years, I have had the pleasure of meeting many 
of you.  Thanks to some terrific board mem-

bers, we have been able to accomplish some 
good things for Park Glen.  I hope to continue 

that work this upcoming years.  So, one more 
time, I ask for your confidence and your vote. 

 
Candidate for Vice President 

Russell Zwerg – A 25-year Park Glen homeown-
er with a career background in accounting and 

management.  I have served on the board for 
three years, providing a high level of volunteer 

engagement and responsiveness to members.  
We’ve worked hard to overcome challenges, 

maintain openness, and look for effective solu-
tions to do the right things and make our 

neighborhood better.  We’d love to have more 
people involved but will continue to do our best 

to improve Park Glen. 
 

Candidate for Secretary 
Kelly Wingo – It has been a joy to serve you in 

the capacity of Secretary this past year.  The 
Board, along with this wonderful community, 

have embarked on and shared many accom-
plishments over the year.  I hope to further 

serve you in the capacity of Secretary as we 
move forward together while we continue to set 

goals for our PGNA community. 

http://www.parkglen.org/vote.html


 COVENANT CORNER 
       

The Board of Directors has a fiduciary 
duty to enforce deed restrictions for the 
betterment of the community.  Here is 
a breakdown of the deed restriction 
violations currently being cited by our 
community manager, RealManage: 

#6. Rubbish and Debris around House 

#5. Vehicle Storage / Parking 

#4. Noncompliant Structure/  
 Modification/Basketball Goal 

#3. Property/House/Fence Disrepair 

#2. Trashcans Visible 

#1. Landscaping (Mowing, Weeds, 
 Stumps, Missing Grass, Trees or 
 Shrubs need Pruning) 

Park Glen’s deed restrictions are 
detailed in the bulletins and CCR 
documents available on this page of the 
our website: http://parkglen.org/ccr-s-
bylaws-policies.html.   

Here’s a good way to evaluate your 
own property for deed restriction 
issues before you hear from the HOA’s 
management company:  Go outside 
and stand across the street.  Put aside 
your own predispositions and biases 
about your property by pretending that 
you are a potential buyer of your home.  
This hypothetical buyer can buy 
anywhere and can afford to be very 
critical of what he or she sees.  So look 
critically at your property from a 
distance and honestly assess whether 
there is anything that would be a 
turnoff to a potential buyer.  Fix those 
things, and you’ll be set! 

A property modification request is 

required from residents who want 

to make Improvements or  

modifications to your property.  You 

can find the forms on our website. 

www.ParkGlen.org 
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Dates to Remember 
August is National Parks and 

Back to School Month 
August 6th - Friendship Day 
August  7th - Purple Heart Day 
August 15th - KISD 1st Day of School  
August 17th - PID6 Annual Meeting 
August 21st - BISD 1st Day of School, 
August 21st - PGNA Board Meeting 
 7p, Longhorn Activity Center 
August 25th - National Banana Split Day 
August 31st - Eat Outside Day  (Plan a 
 picnic in Arcadia Park!!)  

http://parkglen.org/ccr-s-bylaws-policies.html
http://parkglen.org/ccr-s-bylaws-policies.html
http://www.parkglen.org/property-modification-acc.html


Boy Scouts in Park Glen 
Summer is here. It is hard to 
believe it’s almost over, and 
what a summer it has been. All 
the Cubs Scouts and Boys 
Scouts from Pack and Troop 
205 are enjoying their sum-
mertime activities. That means 
summer camps for Boy Scouts, 
day camp & resident Camp for 
the Cub Scouts.  The Boys 
Scouts just completed week-
long Summer Camps at Worth Ranch in Texas and at Camp Quivera in Kansas, a trip to 
Swamp Base, and the National Jamboree at the Summit High Adventure Base with 
35,000 Boy Scouts from all over the USA.  The Boy Scouts had lots of fun working on 
merit badges, swimming, hiking, canoeing, kayaking, sleeping under the stars and even 
doing snow sports in the middle of the summer. The Cubs Scouts had their 2nd annual 
lock-in at Alliance United Methodist Church where games were the agenda.  They at-
tended Cub Scout Day Camp which 
made for a great time including ar-
chery & BB Guns.   Most recently 
you could find them roller skating at 
Roller World.  
Bob Kilburn - 817-789-9907 

bobkilburn@sbcglobal.net 

https://troop205.trooptrack.com 

http://fortworthpack205.weebly.com 

SCOUTING IN PARK GLEN 

     

Interested in Girl Scouts 

in the Park Glen Area?    

contact Alanna Bias via email: 

gstoptroop1171@gmail.com     
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Park Glen joined forces with PID 6 this 
year to bring you a great evening of fun! 
The evening started with the annual Park 
Glen Parade.  We gave out awards for decorated 
bikes, wagons, strollers, and scooters.  There 
were a lot of great entries, so thank you to all 
those who participated!  We also want to thank 
the Boy Scouts, the Central High School Band 
and our FW Police Officers for helping us out!  
There were a lot of neighbors who came out-
side to cheer us on!  
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We had a new parade route this year that ended near 
all the PID6 Fireworks Extravaganza festivities.  
Residents were treated to food trucks, bounce units, 
face painting, music and of course the evening 
wrapped up with a fabulous fireworks display!  It 
seems this event grows and grows each year so 
thank you to all who volunteered and to those who 
came out to join us!  We’ll see you again next year! 
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https://www.fortworth.com/listings/fort-worth-water-gardens/2989/
http://www.cowgirl.net/
https://www.fortworth.com/the-herd/
https://www.fortworth.com/the-herd/cow-camp/
http://stockyardsrodeo.com/index.asp
https://www.fortworth.com/
https://sundancesquare.com/sundance-square-plaza/
http://stockyardsrodeo.com/buy-wild-west-show-tickets.asp
http://www.fwmuseum.org/
http://www.trinitytrails.org/
http://www.moneyfactory.com/
http://www.fwbg.org/
http://www.fortworthzoo.org/

